TOWN OF THOMPSON
VILLAGE OF MONTICELLO
NOTICE OF JOINT PUBLIC HEARING ON PETITION FOR ANNEXATION

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a petition, pursuant to General Municipal Law Article
17, has been received by the Town Board of the Town of Thompson, Sullivan County, New
York (“Town”), and the Village Board of the Village of Monticello, Sullivan County, New York
(“Village™), for annexation of the premises of Comolo LLC, situated along Rock Ridge Avenue,
State Route 17 and Prospect Avenue, Monticello, New York and identified as tax map parcels
13.-4-2,13.-4-3.1, 13.-4-3.2, 13.-4-3.3, 13.-4-9, 13.-4-10 & 13.-4-11.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that on Wednesday, March 16, 2022 at 6:00
P.M., prevailing time, a joint public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the Town and the
Village Board of the Village at the Village of Monticello Village Hall, 2 Pleasant Street,
Monticello, NY 12701, at which time and place all persons interested in the matter may be heard.
Objections based on any of the grounds set forth in General Municipal Law §705(1), (a), (b), (c)
and/or (d) shall, in additional to oral testimony thereon, be submitted in writing.

Dated: February 15, 2022

By Order of the Town Board of the
Town of Thompson, New York

Marilee J. Calhoun
Town Clerk



